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NGCOA VA Strategic Planning Meeting

Kinloch Golf Club

August 7, 2012

Outcomes
· We acknowledge that we are in a critical point in our existence to establish long-term sustainability.
·  We have good board representation in every segment of the industry except “mom & pop” – we need to seek that.  
· We need to ensure that our goals are in sync with those of our national organization; however, we note some differences.  The chapter needs to have relevance to the needs of Virginia clubs.

· We will support the efforts of allied associations (CMAA, VGCSA, MAPGA, VSGA), but we do not want to replicate them.

· In order to broaden the reach of our chapter, we should consider the expansion of the size of our board (recommend two new positions).  Board members are the best source for nominations.
· We acknowledge the need to broaden the financial support of the chapter through growth of the partner program, membership and other revenue programs.  Sponsorship offers the most immediate means for financial growth.  We need to cover short-term cash flow needs.
· We acknowledge the need to market membership and to add new member benefits.  This could include promotional offers from corporate partners.  Current benefits to highlight include the purchasing program, Listserve, government relations and Golf Business magazine.
· “What’s in it for me?” is the basis of a good marketing plan.  This can be customized by type of course.  This should be in “bullet point” format.

· A potential member service is to host “Town Halls” regionally, offering idea sharing amongst owners/operators.  Another is to create reciprocal playing privileges among private clubs.
· We have the opportunity to establish a partnership with the Virginia Turfgrass Council’s annual conference and show.  Currently we receive complimentary admission and a trade show booth.

· We need to highlight member services that are unique to our organization, such as combating property taxes, maximizing golf tourism and facilitating an easier ABC licensing process.
· We need to focus “sales” efforts for sponsorship and membership in the December to March timeframe.

· We need to ask each board member to identify their 10 biggest vendors as prospects for the sponsorship program.

· We need to broaden our relationship with Virginia Tourism, such that they consider NGCOA VA as their #1 golf partner.

· We will seek the help of the new NGCOA VA Acquisition Manager to help grow membership.  

· We need to add part-time staff to assist with member acquisition, perhaps one day a week (target 20 calls per day).  Compensation may be an hourly wage, with a commission for each new member.  A board member may have a candidate.  This program could start as early as September 1, 2012.
· Dues for an 18-hole club will be $395 (i.e., chapter dues of $195).

· We encourage NGCOA to develop an online payment mechanism for dues.  We feel we are hampered to grow our chapter by this deficiency.

· In the future, we may consider an expansion regionally (i.e., Washington, D.C. and Maryland).
· An immediate short-term goal is to gain sponsorship in conjunction with the annual meeting next month.  
